Minutes of the Colorado QRP Club meeting of January 10, 2015.
This meeting was held at Milestone Technologies in Aurora, Colorado.
The meeting was called to order by Club President Frank Ivan, K0FEI at 10:35 AM
Frank started off the meeting with names all around.
Announcements:
Frank said that Jim Moravec, N0COT, is now president emeritus of the Tech Connect club.
Today's presentation will be by Frank, on the use of mesh net technologies and their use in efforts to protect South African rhinos.
Frank also reminded the group of the Club's Monday night 2 meter net on 147.225, starting at 8:00 PM, Mountain time.
Treasurers report:
Roger Wendell, WB0JNR, gave the treasurers report.  The current account balances total $3,516.59.  This includes $395.81 in the checking account and $3,120.78 in the savings account.  Roger wants everyone to know that he continues to make copies of recent bank statements available for review during club meetings.  He may also put a synopsis of the accounts on the CQC web page.
Roger is also the club web master, hosting www.cqc.org.  The CQC web site was recently hacked as part of a general hack on the site that hosts CQC.  Apparently no part of the CQC site was hacked.  Roger felt, however, that the host site owners were less than responsive in the face of the hacks.  He is therefore looking for a new home for www.cqc.org. There may be a slight increase in the annual cost of the CQC site if a change is made.  One of the club members present who has some experience with web hosting said that a web site called A-2 Hosting has done a good job of responding to hacks, in his experience, and he highly recommends it.
Secretary's report:  
Your secretary announced that the minutes of the previous meeting are published on the CQC web page.  Your secretary offered to read the minutes.  That was deemed not necessary.  The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by voice vote.
A question arose as to what is involved in submitting a silent key reports to the ARRL. Unfortunately, your secretary had had to file two silent key reports with the ARRL since taking office last Spring. The ARRL has an online form for this purpose. It requires somewhat detailed information to fill it out.  Also, the ARRL requires that proof of death be submitted. It would normally take the form of an obituary from a local newspaper, or a report from the funeral home. It took about 5 months from the time the reports were submitted until the notices appeared in the silent key section of QST.
Committee reports:
Fox Hunt Committee:  
Marshall Emm, N1FN, spoke about the current Fox Hunt season. Frank then explained the Fox Hunt program in further detail for the benefit of those in the group who had not previously known about the Fox Hunts.  As the Fox Hunts are exclusively a CW activity, Marshall then explained something about each of the different types of keys that fox hunt “hounds”, or chasers, use.
Programs:
Frank said that the Club is always looking for program topics and subjects. He encouraged anyone who had ideas for programs, who had programs that they would like to have, or who was in a position to put on a program, to step forward.
The Denver Radio Club will have a program on the raspberry pi minicomputer on January 21, 2015.    Bob Sherwood will talk about receiver performance at a February meeting at the Tech Connect Club.  
There were no Field Day Committee reports. Frank did talk about our two Field Day sites for those who were either new to the Club, or first time visitors. The group site at Cherry Creek State Park has been reserved for this June. Those wishing to reserve RV sites should contact either Jim Pope, KG0PP, or Scott Garcia, KC0HSV.
Old Business:
Roger has the registration tags for the antenna trailer, and will mail them to Paul, who is storing the trailer.  
New  Business:
There was no new business.
A motion was made and seconded, and approved, to adjourn the meeting at 11:23 AM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Pete Inskeep, NO2D
CQC Secretary.
